## Board of Selectmen October 28, 1996 Elementary School Teachers' Room Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Chairwoman Carolina Kiggins. Selectmen present included John Ryerson, Cynthia Paine, David Ernst and Ira Wood. Town Administrator John Hinckley and Town Counsel Michael Ford were also in attendance.

The Board discussed the following:

- a) Town Meeting matters:
  - 1) proposed statement regarding Local Comprehensive Plan there was consensus that the Chairwoman read the statement under Article 13
  - 2) Article 3 (wage settlements) the Town Administrator noted receipt of documents indicating Police Federation and Firefighter Association approval of the new contracts.
  - 3) Special Town Meeting Motions
    - a) Article 7 the Town Administrator noted that a representative of Cape Cod Regional Technical High School was not available to move this article. There was consensus that Chairwoman Kiggins make the motion.
    - b) Article 8 Town Counsel noted that, by statute, revolving funds should be established at an Annual Town Meeting. There was consensus that the article be indefinitely postponed.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Smalliga

Linda Smulligan

- b) letter of thanks to Chris Merl for his application and interview for appointment to the Shellfish Advisory Committee on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted 4-0-1, with Ernst abstaining, to authorize Chairwoman Kiggins to sign the letter on behalf of the Board.
- c) front-end loader bids on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to accept the bid of Gillis and Tivey, Inc. in the amount of \$62,602.

The meeting adjourned at 6:23 p.m.

	Administrative Assistant	
Carolina Kiggins, Chr.	John Ryerson	Cynthia Paine
David Ernst	Ira Wood	